
JANUARY 2022 

INVENTORY ASSEMBLY 

ALTERNATE DELEGATE REPORT 

 

 

Aloha Area 17 Trusted Servants, 

 

Thank you Waianae District 17 for hosting a great assembly and thank you for the 

great support from your tech team – good job. 

 

Per the Structures and Guidelines of area 17 and the Alternate Delegate duties, it has 

been an honor to work with Kunane, our Delegate, who has always been present and we work 

together closely in case I need to help step in for any circumstance. 

 

Our newly revised GSR Handbook has been uploaded to the Area 17 website with 

minor changes to bring information current and looking forward to have a draft DCM 

handbook out by the end of Panel 71. 

 

I look forward to always working with new GSR’s on orientation to the area and I 

stand ready to help all DCM’s with any of their needs. 

 

Also serving on the Annual Hawaii Convention steering committee has been an 

adventure, challenging at times but an honor to work with dedicated people devoted to the 

Annual Hawaii Convention.  I can’t wait for all to hear the good news our Annual Hawaii 

Convention steering chairs report. 

 

I really want to thank Panel 69 outgoing treasurer Rachel S. for working so hard in 

helping Area 17 adjust its finance portion of our Structures and Guideline to bring us into 

2022 and help the area committee to stay true and honest.  Great job everyone for attending 

the first ever fall assembly in November to help pass two (2) proposals to make that happen. 

The new revised Structures and Guidelines will be posted by our February committee 

meetings. 

 

With love and service, 

 

Tommy G. 

 


